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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

From: Jason Simpson, City Manager

Prepared by: Remon Habib, City Engineer

Date: September 12, 2023

Subject: Amendment No.1 to Professional Services Agreement with FCG Consultants 
to Provide Construction Management & Inspection Services for the I-15 / Main 
Street Interchange Improvements Project

Recommendation 

Approve and authorize the City Manager to execute Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services 
Agreement with FCG Consultants for $349,944.48 plus an additional 10% contingency to provide 
Construction Management & Inspection Services for the I-15 / Main Street Interchange 
Improvements Project in final form as approved by the City Attorney.

Background

On October 13th, 2020 City Council approved a professional services agreement with FCG 
Consultants to provide construction management & inspection services for the I-15 / Main Street 
Interchange Improvements Project.  The items related to FCG’s construction management and 
inspection services include Resident Engineer daily project management, daily project inspection, 
structural inspection, electrical inspection, geotechnical & materials testing, and environmental 
monitoring.

Construction for the project started in March of 2022 and the original expected completion date 
was for May 2023 (300 Working Days).  Due to miscellaneous unforeseen weather-related and 
construction-related delays, the project is now anticipated to be completed in December 2023 
(approximately 465 Working Days).

Amendment No. 1 would provide FCG Consultants an adequate budget to continue the necessary 
Construction Management & Inspection services through the updated anticipated completion date 
for the project.
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Discussion

Due to unforeseen weather-related and construction-related delays, FCG Consultants has 
requested the attached Amendment No. 1 for $349,944.48 to continue the necessary 
Construction Management & Inspection services through the updated anticipated completion date 
for the project. 

Fiscal Impact

Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services Agreement with FCG Consultants will result in a cost 
of $349,944.48 plus an additional 10% contingency.  This work has been programmed in the 
City’s CIP budget.
 

Attachments

Attachment 1- Amendment No. 1

Exhibit A- Fee Proposal Letter

Attachment 2 - Original Agreement


